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AprH 16,2014 

Mr. Steven Iddings 
5825 Horeshoe Bend Road 
Ludlow FaUs, Ohio 45339 

Re: West Milton - Eldean 138 kV Transmission l ine, 14-0469-EL-BTX 

Mr. Iddings, 

Thank you for contacting the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) regarding Dayton Power & Light's 
proposed West Milton — Eldean 138 kV (kilovolt) transmission Une. Your comments wiU be filed in the 
docket for case number 14-0469-EL-BTX. 

To date, Dayton Power & Light has not filed an application with the OPSB. Utilities must provide the 
OPSB with two viable routes — a Preferred and an Alternate route. In an application to the OPSB, the 
applicant must provide detailed information on the probable impact of the proposed facility, taking several 
criteria, including environmental and ecological impacts, public interest, and the impact on agricultural 
land. An enclosed FAQ sheet describes the criteria that the OPSB staff considers when investigating a 
proposed electric transmission line. 

Dayton Power & Light wiU hold a public informational meeting that will give local residents the 
Opportunity to learn more about the project and submit comments about the routing of the project. I 
encourage you at attend. Notice of this meeting wiU be placed in the local newspaper, as well as on the 
OPSB website (opsb.ohio.gov). I have also enclosed an FAQ sheet that describes how the public can 
participate the in the OPSB process. 

If you have any additional questions or concems, please contact my office at (866) 270-6772. Again, thank 
you for your interest in this case. 

Very truly yours. 
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Kim Wissman, Executive Director 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
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Greenlee Power Line Proposal 

lddrngsS@wpro.who.int <lddingsS@wpro.who.int> Tue, Mar 25, 2014 at 8:47 AM 
To: med.sea.gypsy@gmail.cx)m 
Cc: kareniddingsfoster@gmail.com, tmar2@hotmail.com, brcidd@aol.com, steven_iddings@yahoo.com 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

DP&L / Ohio Power Siting Board 

It is with great concern that i write concerning the potential 138I<V transmission siting along Greenlee 
Road in Newton Township, Miami Co. 

i am a trustee co-owner of a 160 acre quarter section with a full half mile frontage on Greenlee road, just 
north of Horseshoe Bend Rd. The prospect of a monstrous 138kv transmission line along the Greenlee 
right of way would be in horrendous contrast to our 200 year old family farm. Greenlee Road sits in the 
catchment of a declared scenic river and is the closest road paraiiei to the Stillwater River at this location 
on the lower edge of Newton Township. The area is sensitive beyond our undivided, eight generation 
farm. Bruckner Nature Center and the enduring 'Horseshoe Bend' itself would do very well without the 
imposition of 65-90 foot steel towers and lines as a backdrop for visitors. 

As a landowner and civil engineer, I can see NO immediate reason why such a transmission line should be 
expected to exist within any township road right-of-way, especially if recommended easements range to 
100 feet in width. Such lines belong away from residences and on back property lines of the original farms 
where they cause less visual harm and leave mostly undisturbed the natural beauty of the county's 
township roads. The pubiic hearing for the purpose is truly appreciated. 

Steven Iddings 

5825 Horseshoe Bend Road 
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